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Percentage of children in key stage two who are currently participating in sports clubs:
· Year 6 – 88%   
· Year 5 – 65%   
· Year 4 – 55%   
· Year 3 – 30%   
These figures have all improved since  November 2016
Percentage of children in key stage two who have taken part in a sports competition this academic year:
· Year 6 – 54%   
· Year 5 – 34%   
· Year 4 – 37%   
· Year 3 – 23%   
These figures have all improved since November 2016
Tournaments we have taken part in this year so far are as follows:
· Tag Rugby 5/6    4th Place
· Fun Football 5/6   1st/ 2nd/ 5th Place
· Cross Country Yr 3 – 2nd Place, 4 – 1st Place, 5 – 2nd Place, 6 – 1st Place
· Dodgeball Essex Finals 5/6 – 4th Place
· Netball Friendly – Maldon Court
· Fun Football Girls tournament 4/5/6 – 3rd and 2nd Place
· Year 6 Cross country Colchester Final – Results TBC
· Tag Rugby – Year 2 friendly
Since November 2016, the range of tournaments we have entered has varied and different year groups have been entered compared to the autumn term. 
Coming up:
· Year 3/5 Tag Rugby Friendly

Current lunchtime and after school clubs:
	Lunchtime
	Afterschool

	Monday –       Netball 3/4
Tuesday –      Tournament Training       
Wednesday – Girls invite only club Yr 5
Thursday –     Tournament Training
Friday –          Football 5/6

Half hour multi-sports every day
	Monday –  Tennis (External Coach) KS1 Gym Games
Tuesday – Zumba (External coach)
Squash (External Coach), KS2 Dance
Wednesday –KS2 tag Rugby
Thursday – Golf
Friday – Basketball 5/6 , Gymnastics (External coach)


The range of lunchtime clubs has varied since the autumn term.
Girls Sport
We received a ‘Girls in sport’ small grant funding of £400.  The ‘Townsend Twins’ fitness instructors are running ribbon dancing club, after school, for 11 weeks in the spring term.  It’s free for the children and the school will pay for it out of the funding which will be £220. Equipment (ribbons and ribbon rings) for the club will cost £82.74.  The remaining money will be spent on a DVD and choreography cards for teachers to incorporate ribbon dancing into their PE teaching. 

PE equipment
Equipment we have purchased this year so far is:
Dodge balls, Tag rugby belts, selection of bibs, ball bags, training tennis balls, bouncy balls, plastic tennis rackets, lacrosse scoops, tennis balls (plans to purchase two basketball hoops)



New 2016 – 2017 (Begun in September 2016)

Sports Captains
Sports captains in year 5 and 6 support children in year 3 and 4 during fitness testing and tournaments sessions. 
All KS2 sports captains help with setting up and organisation of equipment, lead warm-ups and activities and support lower ability children. 

Daily Mile.
The children were surveyed on their thoughts about the Daily Mile and how it is run. In general, the children enjoy the Daily Mile and feel that it has improved their fitness. Most feel that it’s a positive ‘brain break’ from lessons and lots enjoy the competitive side, having competitions with their friends whilst taking part. 
Points to improve: Most year groups take part but the aim is for all year groups to be taking part at least 3 times per week by the end of the year. 









Aimee Spalding – PE Coordinator

